BAZAAR SALES SOAR



We got busy the first week back and listed and priced all the items we received for the bazaar. We felt we needed to get the ball rolling and beat the rainy season that comes usually in July. That was definitely a word from God because the rainy season has begun early this year. We had much success holding a bazaar every weekend in May in various communities throughout San Andres Tuxtla. We made over \$1200.00 in May. All the proceeds go towards our new facility. We want to thank everyone who contributed to giving items to the bazaar and for sowing into the God birthed vision and plan for the people in our area.



FILM EVANGELISM BEGUN:

Pat, with his evangelistic anointing, has had a strong desire to wet his whistle again. He just lights up when he is out with the people in the surrounding communities showing films. We decided to use this desire to teach the congregation of Casa de Gloria how to evangelize their own neighborhoods. We also took it a step further and used it to help generate money for our new facility by selling popcorn and



drinks. What's a movie without popcorn? Of course, instead of the usual butter and salt, they prefer chili and lemon.

Pat loves helping other Pastors and was approached by a local Baptist Missionary to do a film in an outlaying community which he accepted with open arms. Our second projector is currently on loan and is proof God is multiplying the ministry to reach to the lost.



NEW LOCATION DESIRED

We have asked God to show us how to be faithful with the little and do the possible as we trust Him to do the impossible. We have begun to take to the streets working together, collecting recyclables and selling them. We have had fun, learned to work as a team for a common cause, and see the importance of togetherness. We have also encountered all sorts of things unimaginable in the proc-

ess. The pay is one (1) peso a Kilo, which is like 5 cents a pound for plastic bottles. It is estimated that 30 bottles equals a kilo. So imagine the number of bottles we collect in a week to account for the \$20.00 dollars worth of bottles. We also are collecting aluminum and steel cans, and scrap iron. We have been averaging about \$70.00 a week.